Honorable Chairman Patten & members of the Energy and Natural Resources committee,

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. | am a fourth-generation landowner in Oliver County. Many of
my family and friends make their living in the energy and agriculture industries which are vastly
important to our state and the people who live in it. Carbon Capture and Storage projects are an
essential step in maintaining and growing these industries. SB 2212, 2314, and 2209 will hinder the
opportunity for this growth. In addition, they threaten the property rights of the majority. Please take
into consideration these rights and vote no on these bills.

Sincerely,

Jessica Pulver Biesterfeld



